
 

 

Metro phc  

Parrot press  

Hi METROs! 

Happy New Year! 
 
We didnôt have much time to look back on yesteryear 

before the METRO second wind kicked in and we 
were off to a great 2015!  

 
METROôs annual clothing drive for Big Brothers Big 
Sisters/LI was held on January 17th at KBôs Burger 

Shack.  Fun time as always with Ed Travers on the 
bill! Thanks to Tom Pfeiffer for coordinating the 

event!  
 
Our donations weighed in over 500 lbs.! We 

subtracted the weight of the Big Guy.  He was stuffing 
the bin so enthusiastically; we think he went in with 

the bags.  Thank you to all who helped make the 
collection a success once again! 
 

At a Board meeting earlier this month Linda Masten, 
Executive VP handed out a tentative schedule of 

events for 2015.  Weôre going to have A Lot to Drink 
About! 
 

Continued on page 12ébut first, did you send in your 
check for FROSTED yet?  Ok, go ahead; Iôll wait for 
you over on the 2nd pageé 

 

         New York - New Jersey - Connecticut                                      Vol.  22 ï Jan/Feb2015 

See inside for more info 
about METROôs PHriends & 

PHamily annual party! 

Your party!! 

FROSTED PARTY!  

02/07/15  
6:00 ð 12:00  

 

Jimmy and the Parrots!  

Tropical Soul!  
Steel Margarita  

 

 

 www.metrophc.com 
 

http://www.metrophc.com/
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Dawn Everett 1 Fins 

Tom Voigt 1 Fins 

Fred Gallagher  2 One Particular Harbor 

Joe Lombardi 2 No Plane On Sunday 

Lorraine Burmester 
Gerri Ostuni 

3 
4 

Itôs Five O'Clock Somewhere 
Fins 

Peter Zendt 
Larry DeGennaro 

4 
5 

Off To See The Lizard 
Jimmy Dreams 

Ralph Wotruba 6 Cheeseburger In Paradise 

Ronald Caveglia 7 Come Monday 

Joan Maxwell 
John Brown 
Joann Zahn 

8 
9 
9 

Migration 
Big Top 
Come Monday 

Ed Kelly 11 Ed can't choose just one! 

Dan Martin 
John Bernhardi 
Paula Clarity 
Ann Nomer 

15 
17 
17 
17 

Trying To Reason 
Itôs Five OôClock Somewhere 
Why Don't We Get Drunk 
A Pirate Looks At Forty  

Kevin OôRourke 17 Come Monday 

Christine Baldwin 18 Pencil Thin Mustache 

Anthony Lucano 
Stan Piland 

20 
20 

Fins 
Son Of A Sailor 

Tara Engel 
Jim Terciak 

21 
24 

Cheeseburger In Paradise 
Itôs Five OôClock Somewhere 

Donna Brody 
Russell Nomer 

25 
25 

Bama Breeze 
A Pirate Looks At Forty 

Bobbie DePierro 25 Something So Feminine  
About A Mandolin 

 Mitch Goldberg 27 Peanut Butter Conspiracy 

 Elizabeth Sadowski 28 tbd 

   

Congra tulations to John Hartnett 

on the birth of his 2 nd  
Granddaughter ! 

Liana Shea Kawena Hartnett  
 

 

Fins Up! 
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William Muldoon   1  A Pirate Looks At Forty  

Patricia Snedecor  1  One Particular Harbor 

Laura Albert    2  Elvis Presley Blues 

Charles Veneziano  3  Margarit aville 

Coleen Forte   5  Brown Eyed Girl 

Mark Stulbaum  5  A Pirate Looks At Forty  

Joseph Battista  6  Son Of A Sailor 

Vivian Romano  7  Fins 

Andrea Silverstein  9  Margaritaville  

Bobby Gagliardy  10  Changes In Latitudes 

Joe Germoloi   11  Margaritaville  

Lori Sullivan    12   Brown Eyed Girl 

Kerry -Anne Willett   12  One Particular Harbor 

Eric Rosen   15  He Went To Paris 

Brenda Ries   16  Changes In Latitudes 

Mark Reiman  17  Manana 

Alex Leist   21  Only Time Will Tell  

Frank Buschman  23   Tin Cup Chalice 

Bob Greenfield  24  tbd 

Tracey Comella  26  Fins 

Robert Creamer  28  One Particular Harbor 

Al Greengold   28  The Weather Is Here 
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BUFFETT NEWS 
 

2015 TOUR DAT ES  
(Confi rmed)  

 

WORKIN  N  PLAYIN 
 

April 9, 2015 - Cruzan Amphitheatre - West Palm Beach, FL  

April 16, 2015 - Amway Center - Orlando, FL  
April 18, 2015 - MidFlorida Credit Union Amphithea tre - Tampa Bay, FL  

April 26, 2015 - New Orleans Jazz Fest - New Orlea ns, LAΟ 
May 28, 2015 - The Cynthia Woods Mitchell Pavilion - Houston, TX  

 

 

   
       

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
   

 

JIMMY DROPPED THE 20 SECOND CLIP BELOW ON THE WEB AND HINTED THAT 

PARROT HEADS ARE GOING TO LOVE IT.  CLICK LINK TO WATCH THE VIDEO  

FROM BUFFETT NEWS AND TA KE A GUESS! 

 

 
 

 
 

 
                          

                   

 

 
 

 METRO ROAD TRIP BUS                                      Fins Up!  
CB 

METRO  PHC 

  http://bit.ly/1D9UsVn  

http://bit.ly/1D9UsVn
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METRO NYC EVENT  

HOLIDAY TRAIN SHOW - BAR CAR NIGHTS  

All aboard!  On January 10 th a PHlock  of METROs  land ed at the New York Botanical 
Garden for the annual Holiday Train Show.  It was  a beautiful exhibit with replicas of 

New York  landmarks, mode l trains, music, ice sculptingéand fun!  Highly recommended 
for next year!  

Thank you to NYC Area Coordinator, Linda Masten , for scheduling the train  ride !  The 

METRO passengers for the adventure were Linda Masten, Gary Masten, Tom Pfeiffer, 
Loretta Pfeiffer, Fred Albert, Laura Albert, Rick Gibbs, Johanne Gibbs, Mike Fitzpatrick, 

and Lynne Creamer.  

"A must-see New York tradition where enchanting model trains zip past popular landmarks under the 
twinkling glow of the magical Haupt Conservatory! Step into a city in miniature featuring more than 150 
iconic buildings, all re-created with bark, leaves, and other natural materials. Marvel at G-scale trains 

humming along among familiar sights such as the Brooklyn Bridge, Statue of Liberty, and Rockefeller 
Centerðsurprising at every turnðon a quarter-mile of track as they enliven this cherished holiday 

experience. The Artist's Studio showcases how visionary artist Paul Busse and his team craft these 
amazing small wonders. Real trains, real landmarks, real funðonly at NYBG!" 
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From Matt Smith : 

Awesome night at "The Barn" last night with the 
Metro Parrot Head Club, as the 1st Place Isles' 

overcame an early 2-0 deficit and blew out Cindy 
Crosby & the Pittsburgh Penguins 6-3! Our 56 tickets 

helped rock another SOLD OUT Coliseum! Let's Go 
Islanders!!! 

   

   

 

Sorry Matt, 

but é J 
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On Saturday January 17, 31 METROs PHlocked to KBôs Burger Shack in Patchogue for our annual 

clothing drive.   

Ed Travers played our favorites -- a great time was had by all -- and we collected over 500 lbs. of clothing 

and items for donation to Big Brothers Big Sisters/Long Island!   

Thank you attendees: Ed Travers, Tom Pfeiffer, Loretta Pfeiffer, Liz Caifa, Ralph Wotruba (Big 

Guy), Kathy Lucano, John Everett, Dawn Everett, Doug Smith, Tracey Markland, Bruce Markland, 

Lynne Creamer, Mike Fitzpatrick, Matt Smith, Karen Smith, Chris Kahl, Jessica Kahl, Linda 

Masten, John Brown, Joanne Brown, Joe Lienau (Poppi), Liz Strong, Diane Freemont, Willie 

Freemont, Larry Sullivan (Larry The Lizard), Bill Ma rion (Wild Bill), Nancy Forberg, Kevin 

Beatty, Andrea Beatty, Tom Maxwell, Joanie Terciak, Jim Terciakéand all who generously donated 

but were unable to attend. 

Thanks also to the PHolks at the Burger Shack for loaning space for the clothing bin and assuring us that 

METRO always has a place to call home for any of our events. 

 

From TOM PFEIFFER , Long Island Area Coordinator:  

I would like to personally thank everyone who came to the METRO clothing drive for 

BBBS, it was a total success thanks to you and your  generous donations! Fins up!  
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Some of METROõs new members may not be familiar with our Mother Ship, Parrot Heads 

In Paradise  (PHiP).   Check out the web site @  www.phip.com . for information about 

Meeting Of The Minds , web sites of our PHellow clubs, and all the activities going on  in the 

Parrot Head nation.  Lots of fun read ing! 

The purpose of the organization is to promote the international network of Parrot Head Clubs as a humanitarian group sharing 
information and social activities for mutual benefit. 

The organization will engage in activities that are charitable, educational and that promote the general welfare of the community. 
Parrot Heads in Paradise, Inc. is a Not-For-Profit Corporation, whose purpose is to assist in community and environmental 
concerns and provide a variety of social activities for people who are interested in the music of Jimmy Buffett and the tropical 
lifestyle he personifies.  

This madness started with one club in Atlanta (founder, Scott Nickerson) and has blossomed to a network of over 200 clubs 
around the U.S. plus international clubs based in Canada, Europe, the Caribbean and Australia. 

 

2015 Parrot Heads In Paradise Scholarship Application Information 
Amount 

Three awards: First: $5,000, Second: $3,000, Third: $2,000 

Eligibility  

Parrot Head Club Members and Children, Grandchildren, or Wards of Parrot Head Club Members 

Criteria  

High School Graduates (or equivalent) attending Post-Secondary Schools 

Description 

The Scholarship is for current Parrot Head Club Members of an officially chartered Chapter or their 

children, grandchildren or wards of PHiP Parrot Head Club members for post-secondary education. This 
program was established in 2008. Three scholarships will be awarded in 2015. The funds may be used for 

tuition, books or living expenses, at an accredited four-year university or college of the student's choice. 
The award will be paid to the winners' school account, when a student account is established. 

Additional Criteria for this scholarship includes: High School cumulative grade point must be 2.5 or higher, or 
School Entrance Test Scores must be in the top 40%. The highest consideration will be given to applicants who 
demonstrate previous examples of participation and leadership for Civic, Environmental, Charity and / or Parrot 
Head Club volunteer work. High consideration given to applicants who will be pursuing a course of study that leads 
to a degree, certification, or credentials. 

http://www.phip.com/
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Response Questions: The application contains questions or statements, which require a specific response. 

These responses are part of the application process and are very important for the award. ALL application 
word documents are specifically named & must be submitted as named. You must attach them as THREE 
separate documents in ONE email when submitting your finished application ... these attachments include 

your personal information, the three blind questions response and your essay. 

EMAIL ALL THREE COMPLETED DOCUMENTS TO DAVID COHEN:  

PHIPscholarship2015@roadrunner.com 

  
PLACE ñPHiP SCHOLARSHIP" IN THE SUBJECT LINE OF YOUR EMAIL  

Essay 
Your application includes an essay. The blind essay topic is on the Essay Document with specific 

instructions. All essays should be at least 1,500 words but not to exceed 2,000 words. 

To Apply:  Complete the Parrot Head Scholarship Application. Begin by clicking the links below to 
view/download the Application Personal Information Form.  Only electronic submissions will be 

accepted. 

¶ PHIP SCHOLARSHIP PERSONAL INFORMATION FORM 
¶ PHIP SCHOLARSHIP QUESTIONS FORM 

¶ PHIP SCHOLARSHIP ESSAY QUESTION 

Incomplete applications or those who did not follow all instructions for this application process will not be 
considered eligible.   

Selection: The PHiP Board of Directors will appoint the selection committee after March 15th for 
submission of the scholarship application. Deadline for applicants is March 15th of each year, for 
enrollment for fall term (summer terms not applicable). Students may apply yearly; the awards will be 

given annually, based on a new application process. 

GOOD LUCK TO ALL APPLICANTS!  

  

 
 

 
 

 

Ο

mailto:PHIPscholarship2015@roadrunner.com
https://s3.amazonaws.com/busites_www/phipcom/1/1/pages/PHIP%20Scholarship%20Personal%20Information%20Form.doc
https://s3.amazonaws.com/busites_www/phipcom/1/1/pages/PHIP%20Scholarship%20Questions%20Form.doc
https://s3.amazonaws.com/busites_www/phipcom/1/1/pages/PHIP%20Scholarship%20Essay%20Question.doc
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REGISTRATION IS NOW OPEN FOR 
MEETING OF THE MINDS - 2015 
òA SALTY PIECE OF LANDó 

 
Hello Parrot Heads!! I hope your daylight hours are 
getting a little longer and the sunshine is bringing 
you warmer dayséthere is still some winter to go 
but that doesnõt stop us from planning to feel the 
tropical winds on our faces in a few months.  I 
want to let you know that the Meeting of the Minds 
2015 entertainment schedule is only weeks from 
being announced! I just turned the ceiling fans on 
high to dry the ink on some contracts and the cell 
phone towers are working overtimeéGo register 
for MOTM now and check out our newly refreshed 
website: http://www.phip.com/meeting 

 
Have you had a COLD winter?  I haveéI just turned 
the heat up so I could type! Well the Key West 

Meeting of the Minds 2015 SUNSHINE will WARM your days for sure!! Letõs get back to the tropics with all of our Parrot 
Head Friends and take over the town!! Book your travel now! 
 
While the schedule is being finalized be sure to book your room at the Casa Marina early!!  Why? Several reasons. It is 
filling fast and it WILL be the place to be again this year as it always is!  Here is another great reason. If you register for 
MOTM and BOOK YOUR ROOM at the Casa Marina Resort prior to June 30, 2015 you will be put into a drawing for FOUR 
NIGHTS in a Casa Marina OCEAN FRONT 2 BEDROOM SUITE!! This is the third year running for this contest and there is 
nothing better than winning a fabulous suite at the Casa and staying for FREE at the parrot head event of the year! 
 
Donõt forget we sold-out the Casa Marina in the spring last year so donõt delay! For those of you who left your 
reservation requests with the front desk at MOTM 2014 you should be booked by now and have your confirmations. If 
you have not received your confirmation be sure to contact the Casa Marina reservations desk! 
 
Here is the online link to book your room at the Casa Marina: 
 
http://waldorfastoria.hilton.com/en/wa/groups/personalized/E/EYWCMWA-ZZPAR7-20151101/index.jhtml 
 
If you are booking on the phone the special code for our Parrot Head Rate is:  ZZPAR7 
 
The Casa Marina phone numbers are: 888-303-5717 or 305-296-3535. 
 
The 2015 MOTM dates are on the PHiP web site for use in booking your rooms right now! 
 
http://www.phip.com/meeting 
 
Are you going to MOTM for the first time? Do you have questions? Do you want to share a room or a ride?  Well there is 
a new place for you to talk to the entire Parrot Head nation about MOTM. It is the brand new online MOTM forum. Go join 
and check it out! This is a place for everyone to help each other, ask questions, and make the whole MOTM experience 
even better. Here is the link: http://motmforum.phip.com/ 
 
Until next time, Iõll see you, down the roadé 
 

Andrew Talbert, PHiP Director of Conventions 
Parrot Heads in Paradise 

 

http://www.phip.com/meeting
http://waldorfastoria.hilton.com/en/wa/groups/personalized/E/EYWCMWA-ZZPAR7-20151101/index.jhtml
http://www.phip.com/meeting
http://motmforum.phip.com/
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I PAID!  
I PAID!  

I PAID!  I PAID!  

2015 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE (over) DUE! 

    DONõT BE THIS METRO! 

From MetroJoe Lombardi: 
 

Membership in the METRO Parrot Head Club is based on the calendar year, meaning all 

memberships expire January 31, 2015.  Well, not all memberships.  Any club members who joined 

after August 31, 2014 get a break due to a glitch in our operating system.  Your membership will not 

expire until January 31, 2016.  Note:  THIS ONLY APPLIES TO NEW MEMBERSHIPS .  Club 

members who waited to renew until after August 31, 2014, to renew do not received that same 

break.  Their memberships will expire (again) on January 31, 2015.  Confused?  It becomes a lot 

clearer after several shots of Patron.  If that doesn't help, you can contact our Membership 

Coordinator, Arlene Rosenthal: angels2930@aol.com.   
 

Jimmy Buffett has already announced four concerts for 2015.  The first three are in Florida and are 

a wrap-up of his 2014 tour.  The fourth, in Houston, TX is the brand new óWorkin' and Playin' 2015 

Tour. If history  is a guide, the dates for the summer tour should be announced sometime next 

month.  Once those concerts are announced, if Jimmy schedules a concert for Jones Beach, we will 

contact all club members to see if you are interested in purchasing tickets through the METRO 

Parrot Head Club.  If your dues are not paid, you will not be able to request club tickets.   
 

Don't forget to renew your Metro Membership today! Renew now to pay 'members only' price for 

the FROSTED PARTY.  

Membership dues are only: Individual : $25 / Family (same address): $35   
 

Please make checks out to METRO PHC and mail to:  

Arlene Rosenthal, 110-15 71 Road, Forest Hills NY 11375. Or, go to: 
www.metrophc.com to renew by PayPal OR credit card. 

 

 

Aside from ticket options, thereôs a high return rate on your investment!  The most notable advantage is partial ownership in an 

organization comprised of friends; old, new, and future that you support with  your dues of $25 or $35.  Guaranteed gains in the areas 

of fun times, laughter, and great memories!  Be part of a special group of PHellow investors who maximize ñParty With A Purposeò 

with results that areépriceless!    Recommended by: Lynne Creamer 

 

mailto:angels2930@aol.com
http://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.metrophc.com%2F&h=XAQFuxi2d&enc=AZNe9sL50A-gF6rqSnOW8QVxRPMV1lBfQMioK7whXIrCqDlGwgtRS1YoFcF9hkwdTYVHPqBCsoAJY7eabRXRP_S5qq0oEmaJFNUoHRVSYmkkoFAlBAaa4Je0E-uRC73rdT49ChL2E4BpHZLJG043hkG3&s=1
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  A Toast to METROs! 

I would like to extend a personal thank you to everyone who helped make 2014 a great year 
for the METRO Parrot Head Club!  Your volunteer hours, contributions, participation and 

overall support for all our Club activities helped make it a very successful ñParty With A 
Purposeò year for METRO!   

 
2014 was certainly a year filled with a plethora of events, PHlockings, music, charitable 

activities, etc.  In addition to all the fun (and there was a lot of it!), we did extremely well 
ñassisting community and environmental concernsò.  Great job METROs! 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

The METRO PHC Board members are responsible for the administrative bidness of running 

the Club -- and they all do a terrific job!  Thereôs quite a lot of time & effort involved óbehind-
the-METRO-scenesô. The 2014 Board members who deserve many thanks: Linda Masten, 
Mitch Goldberg, John Hartnett, Joe Lombardi, Tom Pfeiffer, Dave Pohorylo, Carol 

Pohorylo,                             Tracey Comella, Arlene Rosenthal, Larry DeGennaro, Tracey 
McGowan,                            and Jim Martiello.  Iôm Lynne Creamer, President. 

 

Arlene Rosenthal, Membership Coordinator, is 
looking for Committee volunteers.  Kathy Lucano 
and Nancy Forberg have kindly offered their 

services. Thanks you two!  If you would also like to 
help with meeting & greeting new members at 

PHlockings, drinking with new members, recruiting 
new members, drinking with recruits, please get in 
touch with Arlene @ angels2930@aol.com.  
 

Doug Smith has been doing a great job 

volunteering as our ñJolly Monò by collecting cards 

for St. Judeôs Ranch for Children, keeping 
attendance records for all events (we maintain 

attendance records in addition to the PhiP 
requirement of maintaining volunteer hours).  Sorry 
Doug, I digressed. Thanks for your efforts with the 

Sunshine fund and all you do!  

However, it takes you, the 327 other 

Parrot Heads of the PHlock, to make 
everything happen!  On behalf of the 
Board, thank you to all who do! did! and 

will! 
 

METRO is your Club and I/we welcome 

all suggestions and feedback.  If you want 
to share an event you think others would 

enjoy, contact your Area Coordinator.  
Chances are pretty high that Linda 
Masten will have already scheduled it, but 

feel free to try! 
 

mailto:angels2930@aol.com
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Toast continuedé 
 
Jennifer & Tim Davis have volunteered to help Larry DeGennaro with Merchandise by serving 

as the Long Island contacts.  Thanks you!  Canôt wait to try your home brew at FROSTED! 
 
Joe Lombardi wears many different fins and deserves many thanks from me and all members.  

Joe is our Eastern Long Island Area Coordinator.  In addition to many years of leading our Road 
Clean-Ups, METROôs participation in Wounded Warrior/Soldier Ride, and numerous other óout 
eastô area events, Joe has been doing a great job keeping us informed óbout everything by 

sending out his enjoyable-to-read Banana Winds!  He also serves as our ticket liaison with PHiP 
for the Jones Beach shows.  Thank you MetroJoe! 

 
Our Long Island Coordinator, Tom Pfeiffer, has done a great job this past year scheduling 

events, scouting venues, soliciting donations, and helping with just about everything.  In addition, 

Tom accepted the mission of contacting a web designer to redesign our site.  Weôre close to our 
go-live date!  My thanks to Tom for óAnything, Anytime, Anywhereô!   

 
Another Pfeiffer has been very busy in her community shaking down business owners for si lent 
auction/basket items.  Thanks Loretta Pfeiffer for your perseverance and positive energy!  

However, please be advised that we will have to disavow any knowledge of you if things go 
awry.  (Shhhhésheôs also batsh*t crazy!) xoxo 

 
Fyi, METRO has two Walk to End Alzheimerôs teams.  ñTeam False Echoesò is captained by 
Larry and Denise DeGennaro and David Levey is at the helm of team ñMETRO Parrot Headsò.  

The Walks are held every October, however, they all work year-round to raise awareness and 
funds to help find a cure for Alzheimerôs.  Please reach out if you would like to become involved 
and/or want information about the teams: 
phlarry@aol.com & davelactive@hotmail.com 

(www.alz.org) 

 
I would like to thank a few more behind-the-scenes folks who can always be counted on to help 
with anything.  Most times they just doéwithout being asked.  They consistently give their time 

and volunteer for every and anything, including many of the un-fun jobs such as pick-up/delivery, 
(very) early morning set ups/parking/break downs, hospitality, driving, and ñanything you need 
help withò.  Thank you Fred & Laura Albert, John & Dawn Everett, Nancy Pencavage & 
Bosco, Larry & Tracey Comella, Mike Fitzpatrick, Teresa Benatti, Ed & Tara Kelly, and that 
rascal, Gary Masten.  Thank you for all your unsung support! 

 
Another Board member who wears more than one fin is Linda Masten.  Linda is METROôs 

Executive Vice President, NYC Area Coordinator, Frosted Chairperson, Social Coordinator, and 
the Coordinatorôs Coordinator.  Whew, Linda does it alléshe is metromniscient!  Linda assists 
with every Club activity.  Linda also assists with every non-Club activity.  Sheôs probably even 

assisted you with your activities!  METRO participated in the 2014 USPN Festival of Trees and 
Linda went the extra mile and volunteered on the USPN event committee. Through her many 

efforts, our METRO tree decorating was a huge successéfun for us, we won 1st Place in our 
category and it auctioned for a good price for a good cause.  
 

My special thanks to Linda for all her support and help and all she does for her fellow METROs!  

 

mailto:phlarry@aol.com
mailto:davelactive@hotmail.com
http://www.alz.org/
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Toast continuedé 

 
There are also many PHolks who are supportive throughout the year by regular attendance at 

PHlockings/Happy Hours. Itôs not what you think!  Their only addiction is friendship and the fun 
times together listening to metro-member-musician-music played by the Ed Travers Band, solo 
gigs with Tom Maxwell, good times in Freeport with Peteôs One Mann Band, and the always-

great times with Barometer Soup on the Moon Chaser!  Two of our notable regulars last year 
were Kathleen & Jim Jacquetteécertifiably METRO addicts.  

We have Club members who live Somewhere Over China and therefore distance precludes them 
from attending as many events as they would like.  Itôs always great when they are able to make 
it to a Jones Beach show and/or Frosted!  That means you Craig & Reeda Beierlein, see you on 

the 7th! 
 

Participation in Club activities ebbs and flows for many reasons.  Ya knowéfamily, jobs, health, 

weddings, warrantséthose sorts of things.  If 2014 was an ebb year; hopefully youôll be flowing 
back into the good times again this year!  If youôre a new member, cômon out and make new 

friends!  If youôre an old-time METRO who hasnôt been around for a while, we miss you!  Come to 
a PHlocking and bring Jim Martiello with you.  You guys can reminisce about the ógood old daysô 

at the same time youôre making new ones! 
 

My thanks again to everyone for a great 2014 and all your support of the METRO Parrot Head 

Club as we endeavor to help make the world a better place.  One Tiki Bar at a time. 
 
Lynne Creamer, President 

 
PARTY WITH A PURPOSE!  
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HEY METROs, ITôS TIME TO PARTY!  -- FROSTED 2015 IS ALMOST HERE! 

DONôT BE LEFT OUT IN THE COLD! 

 

The annual METRO Parrot Head FROSTED is Saturday February 7th  

Six hours of Open Bar!  Cocktail Hour!  Premium Dinner Buffet! 

  

Music By: 

JIMMY AND THE PARROTS ï TROPICAL SOUL ï STEEL MARGARITA  

 

This is your party!  METROôs annual PHlocking to the Holiday Inn, Plainview for a night of 

merriment & debauchery!  Same low price: $75 pp METRO and $85 pp non-METRO.    

 

The party kicks off in METRO Margaritaville (a/k/a the Hospitality Suite just past Reception) at 

3:00!  We have use of the room until 12:30.  BYOB and snacks.  Jennifer & Tim Davis will be serving 

their home brew!  

 

Cocktail Hour w/open bar begins at 6:00 in the Garden Room.  Opening the nightôs musical 

entertainment will be Steel Margarita playing steel drum favorites!  Cocktail menu of six passed hot 

Hors dôoeuvres and two chilled selections on crudit®s table.  For those starting at 3:00ékeep in mind 

it will be 9 hours of party by the time midnight rolls around.  Eat plenty of those little hot dogs! 

 

At 7:00 we move to the Ballroom. The music is going to be great!  Tropical Soul starts the dance 

party and Jimmy and the Parrots will keep it going!  From 11:00 ï 12:00 weôre jamminô, hope you 

like jamminô, too! 

Dinner buffet will be set up in the Garden Room.  The menu items are fancy shmancy chafing dishes 

of chicken, beef, seafood, eggplant rollatini, salad, potato and vegetable dujour, desserts, coffee/tea.    

 

Will the Last Man Standing please deflate the Tikis and turn out the lights? 

 

New Members, donôt hesitate about attending because you ñdonôt know anyoneò.  This is a nine-hour 

partyémany METROs will think theyôve known you for years but just canôt remember your name. 

Weôre a friendly bunch and youôll have a great time!  If any new members will be attending, please 

send an E-mail to Arlene Rosenthal @ angels2930@aol.com or me, Lynne Creamer @ 

lyncream@aol.com so we can welcome you. 

 

Note: A very big thank you to Mitch Goldberg for taking care of all the music/band arrangements!        

Although heôs very shy, we may be able to talk Mitch into singinô a song or two with them. 

 

Thank you also to Linda Masten and everyone on the Frosted Committee for all your help!  Mitch 

Goldberg, Arlene Rosenthal, Pat Snedecor, Rick Snedecor, Fred Albert, Laura Albert, Tom Pfeiffe r, 

Loretta Pfeiffer, Doug Smith, Michael Fitzpatrick, Gary Masten, and Brett Auletta.  Thanks all! 

 

And of course, thanks to Teresa Benatti, who has been busy creating our Frosted name tags from 

start to finish!  Thank you so much for all your help! 

mailto:angels2930@aol.com
mailto:lyncream@aol.com
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If they gave Olympic medals for running all-night long 

I would have won them all until I turned proΟ 
I've got miles of dedication and a natural inclinationΟ 

For a childhood game I just could not outgrow 
I want to be the last man standingΟ 

People crashin' on the sofas and passed out on the floorΟ 

But the last man standing was sayin' bring on a little bit more 
When you stop and think about life is still just high schoolΟ 

You make the same mistakes you did when you were youngΟ 
Contending for the ladies' favors testing every single flavorΟ 

While hopelessly trying not scald your tongue 

I wanna be the last man standingΟ 
Bring me the hot sauce, bring me a beerΟ 

Gonna be the last man standingΟ 
But where do we go from here? 

Gonna be the last man standingΟ 

People crashin' on the sofas and passed out on the floorΟ 
But the Last man standing was sayin' bring on a little bit more 

I might as well admit it there's been a time or twoΟ 
When I contemplate retirement for a whileΟ 

But a hundred years from now they'll still be asking howΟ 

As they gaze upon on my taxidermic smile 
Want to be the last man standingΟ 

Got the devil at the crossroads, wolf at the doorΟ 
But the last man standing is singin' bring on a little bit more 

They're gonna see the last man standingΟ 

Still got a fun ticket in my hand 
ΟGonna be the last man standing takin' off before I land 

                    

         Artist: Jimmy Buffett 

 
 
 

 

 




